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Representative Robyn Niayug Burke and Representative Maxine Dibert 

Co-chairs House Resource Committee 

Juneau Capital Building Rm 124 

Juneau, AK 

House.resources@akleg.gov 

 

Dear Representatives Burke and Dibert and committee members, 

 United Southeast Alaska Gillnetters are opposed to the current version of HB 125. We feel 

the current statutory standards are sufficient to allow the governor to appoint an objective fair-

minded board.  

 We believe designated seats will formalize divisiveness at the board level. The Board of 

Fisheries is already that way, and it will worsen and allow for triangulation that will be the demise 

of the odd user group who is out. We believe that having a formal designation will result in those 

seats always voting the way of their seat designation, rather than in the best interest of the State.  

 We don t believe that a scientific seat is necessary. The Board gets guidance from the Alaska 

Department of Fish and Game. Any other scientific data is admissible in the process by proposers 

and stakeholders for the Boards consideration.  The requirement of a scientific degree would limit 

the pool of resources the governor could choose from.  

 While we certainly understand the frustration with the Board of Fisheries process, as it can 

be unpleasant and arduous, we don t believe this bill will change it for the better. In fact, we believe 

it will make it worse. Over the years we have heard complaints of a commercial interest friendly 

Board, while we were complaining about a sport interest friendly Board. Both can t be true, so 



either someone is lying, or their perceptions are correct, and the process is working as it should. 

There should be no champions for any user group, if the interest is for the best for all. 

 Currently, any Alaskan can submit their name for the Board, and anyone can support them 

for appointment.  We think this works, and any changes made to the make-up of the Board can be 

made at the governor level, using the statutory guidance that is currently in effect.  We have 

participated in meetings for years, and what we like to see in a Board member is intelligence, an 

open mind, and diligence to the process. They need to have the ability to learn about all the subject 

matter presented, and to disseminate the information. They should be accessible at meetings to 

stakeholders, regardless of whatever bias they have. Bias is inherent to the species, but a person 

with sound reasoning should be able to look past it. A broad background with at least a familiarity 

of commercial fishing, sport fishing and subsistence, with an expertise in at least one would be 

helpful.  

 We see this bill as advocating for agendas. Agendas are for proposers and stakeholders, not 

Board members. As ugly as the process can be at times, we will say it is a very unique process that 

has an immense value to the stakeholders in this State, and no steps should be taken to diminish it, 

as this bill would.  

 We appreciate your consideration of our opposition to HB 125. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Max Worhatch, Executive Director USAG  
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April 30, 2025 

House Resources Committee 
House of Representatives 
Alaska State Capitol 
Juneau, Alaska 99801-1182 
House.Resources@akleg.gov 

Honorable Representative Bryce Edgmon
Speaker of the House 
State Capitol Room 208 
Representative.Bryce.Edgmon@akleg.gov 

Honorable Senator Lyman Hoffman 
State Capitol Room 518 
Senator.Lyman.Hoffman@akleg.gov 

Re: Opposition to House Bill (HB) 125, “An Act relating to membership of the Board of 
Fisheries,” and suggested amendments to the same

Dear Sirs:
I hope the day finds you well.  The Bristol Bay Native Association (BBNA) is a 

consortium of thirty-one (31) federally recognized tribes of the Bristol Bay region.  Our 
mission is to maintain and promote a strong regional organization supported by the Tribes of 
Bristol Bay to serve as a unified voice to provide social, economic, cultural, and educational 
opportunities and initiatives to benefit the Tribes and the Native people of Bristol Bay. 

We are concerned about House Bill 125, and must respectfully oppose it as written.  
House Bill 125 would include the following addition to AS 16.05.221(a): 

The governor shall appoint the members as follows: 

(3) two members who represent subsistence fishing, from a list of four names submitted
by the Alaska Federation of Natives; however, the governor may reject the list and
request that another list be submitted;
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(4) one member who represents the scientific community, from a list of three names
submitted by the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration; however, the
governor may reject the list and request that another list be submitted.

BBNA respects the Alaska Federation of Natives (AFN) and the National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration (NOAA).  However, BBNA, to be true to its own mission statement 
and to its Tribes, does not want to surrender any power to nominate a member who represents 
subsistence fishing, or any power to nominate a member of the scientific community.  

We respectfully ask that Governor Dunleavy and the Alaska legislature amend HB 125 as 
follows: 

(3) two members who represent subsistence fishing.

(4) one member who represents the scientific community.

Best Regards, 

Dan Breeden
President and
Chief Executive Officer






























































